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30 April 2016       

         Appendix 5a 

To: International Floorball Federation (IFF) Central Board 

 

Dear IFF CB, 

 

We are in receipt of your letter dated March 22, on the debts situation towards SFA.  

We acknowledge the total outstanding amount of 29.000 CHF. 

For your information the investments made from our side in the last SEA Games were 

both from a financial as from a manpower side huge for our standards. 

We also feel as the IFF CB that all members must be treated equally, and hence have 

the same rights and obligations on the international floorball level. 

Having stated this, we fully agree with you that concerning the amounts of 3000 CHF 

(annual fee 2016), and 5000 CHF (WFC fee 2016) these will be settled as stated by 

IFF on April 30. 

 

On the rest we are of the opinion that these debts must be put in the perspective that 

some are from the WFC 2005 where for example some air fares were invoiced us 

after the event, by other associations through IFF, and not fully in our position to 

neither plan nor to cover. We acknowledge that parts of these are already deducted, 

but still partly not settled. We do not feel that these are valid towards us (2000 CHF). 

On the remaining part, 19 000 CHF, may we suggest that the road towards upcoming 

SEA Games 17 and 19, and towards Asia Indoor Martial Arts Games, a joint plan be 

set where we would act together with IFF and AOFC as means to enhance and speed 

up that process, as we did at the very first SEA Games 2013 in Myanmar, by shipping 

the rink from Singapore to Myanmar, and having brought voluntary staff as technical 

offers, and dispatching referees, and acting as LOC as that was not done by Myanmar 

LOC. We also read that IFF have plans, which we must say sounds very fruitful, to 

invest in part time as we understand it regional development officers, and hence SFA 

would gladly enroll for that. 

 

If IFF can agree to the way we propose to handle the latter part, 19000 CHF, 

regardless of amounts, we suggest one third 6000, and the remaining, 13000 CHF, we 

propose that starting from May 2016 the remaining debts would be settled in one year, 

paid by the end of each quarter. 

 

Again apologizes in delay and not being able to stick to the original plans settled. 

We look forward to further discussions and to find a solution that both parties can 

agree upon, that enhances the development in AOFC region. 

 

Looking forwards to your response, with kind regards, 

 
Sani Mohammed bin Salim 

SFA President 


